
Dear Mr & Mrs Martinek, 
 
My condolences for the loss of your Son Taylor and thank you in your efforts to pass Taylorslaw.    
 
I know the grief and frustration all too well.  My beautiful Son, Devin, died December 23, 2017 in 
Beaverton from a heroin combination overdose.  He had graduated from Army Bootcamp 6 days earlier 
and was home for Christmas vacation.  He was just 20 years old, kind, gentle, and my only child.  We had 
no idea he was an addict.  The only person who knew was his dealer who was on probation at the time 
of his arrest for selling to Devin.   Somehow this career criminal has been able to post-phone sentencing 
ever since. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you would like to talk or would like more information regarding this 
case. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mary Jo Murtagh 
503-975-6944 
 
 
--  
Taylor's Law 
 


